Honorable Mayor Garcia and City Council 

Tom Modica, City Manager 
411 W Ocean Blvd, 10th Floor
Long Beach, CA 90802
Re: Beach Mats at Alamitos, Granada, and Mothers Beaches
We are writing to thank you for your leadership in supporting the deployment of ADA-compliant beach mats at our city beaches. As the name “Long Beach” implies, our city is intertwined with its beaches in ways both real and symbolic. Yet for far too long, residents with disabilities were prevented from accessing the beach. By providing beach mats for residents with disabilities, our city’s beaches—and the important recreational opportunities they provide—are now more accessible to all. 
As the summer season begins to wind down, we encourage you to consider ways to expand upon the initial success of the beach mats. Deploying beach mats at three beaches is an excellent start, but the city should identify more beach locations where mats could potentially be installed. Additionally, we encourage the city to engage with stakeholders to improve the overall beach experience for residents with disabilities. Specifically, the city should work to improve the following:
· Transit access: presently, the beach mat locations have limited public transit access. The Long Beach transit stops nearest to these locations are between one-quarter and one-third of a mile away, a distance that can be prohibitive for seniors and residents with disabilities. We encourage you to collaborate with Long Beach Transit to expand transit access to beach mat locations, such as by extending route 131 from its present terminus at Ocean and Termino to the Granada Beach parking lot via Ocean Blvd.

· Beach access chairs: while beach mats provide access to the sand, beach access chairs can provide further access to the sand and to the water’s edge. We encourage the Parks, Recreation, and Marine department to provide information on its website as well as more visible signage at beach mat locations about the availability of beach access chairs to the public. Additionally, beach access chairs should be made readily available at each of the three beach mat locations.
We thank you again for supporting the beach mats, and we look forward to seeing even more accessibility improvements at our city’s beaches in the near future.
Sincerely,

Oanh Vuong

CACoD Chairperson

Steve Adams
CACoD Vice-Chair

Nicholas Matthews, Ed.D.
CACoD Secretary
